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TOWN COUNCIL MINUTES 

Town Hall Council Chambers 

Zoom # 849 5353 1442 

December 5, 2022, Monday 

 

Present:    Arthur Mathews, President 

    Michael Molisse, Vice President 

    John Abbott, Councilor 

    Lisa Belmarsh, Councilor 

    Pascale Burga, Councilor   

Christopher Heffernan, Councilor 

Gary MacDougall, Councilor 

Greg Shanahan, Councilor 

 

Absent:   Kenneth DiFazio, Councilor      

    Fred Happel, Councilor  

    Maureen Kiely, Councilor  

  

Also Present:   Kathleen Deree, Town Clerk 

    Robert Hedlund, Mayor 

    Ted Langill, Chief of Staff 

    Richard McLeod, Town Solicitor 

    Brian Connolly, Town Auditor 

    Robert Luongo, Planning Director 

    Mary Ellen Schloss-Conservation Administrator 

    David Tower-DPW Business Manager 

    Steve Olsen-Engineering Consultant 

    Sandra Williams, Chair, Planning Board 

    Paul Rotondi, Planning Board  

    Benjamin Faust, Planning Board 

    Gregory Agnew, Planning Board (via Zoom) 

    Rob Christian, Planning Board (via Zoom) 

        

Recording Secretary:   Mary Barker 

 

President Mathews called the meeting to order at 7:33 PM. After the Pledge of Allegiance, Town 

Clerk Kathleen Deree called the roll, with three councilors absent. President Mathews 

acknowledged the absence of Councilors DiFazio, Happel and Kiely. 

 

ANNOUNCEMENTS 

 

Councilor Burga announced Weymouth Youth and Family Services and an informational 

meeting scheduled for December 7, 2022 at 6:30 PM regarding Beals Park.   

 

President Mathews pointed out there is additional seating available inside the Kelly Room for the 

public and reminded the audience of the Council’s rule against wearing hats in the chambers.  
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MINUTES 

 

Budget/Management Committee Meeting Minutes of November 14, 2022 

Vice President Molisse motioned to approve the minutes from the November 14, 2022 

Budget/Management Committee meeting and was seconded by Councilor Heffernan. 

Unanimously voted. 

 

Town Council Meeting Minutes of November 14, 2022  

Vice President Molisse motioned to approve the minutes from the November 14, 2022 Town 

Council meeting and was seconded by Councilor Heffernan. Unanimously voted. 

 

PUBLIC HEARINGS 

22 131- Citizen Petition-Proposed New Building Moratorium 

 

Vice President Molisse motioned to open the public hearing on measure 22 131 and was 

seconded by Councilor Heffernan. Unanimously voted. It was noted that the public hearing was 

advertised on 11-19 and 11-26. 

 

Planning Board Chair Sandra Williams opened the Planning Board Meeting. Member Paul 

Rotondi motioned to open the public hearing and was seconded by member Ben Faust. Members 

Greg Agnew and Rob Christian were attending via Zoom.  

 

A roll call vote was taken:  

Paul Rotondi-  YES 

Ben Faust-   YES 

Rob Christian-  YES 

Greg Agnew-  YES 

Sandra Williams- YES 

 

Unanimously voted.  

Alyson Dossett presented the measure in a Power point, on behalf of the citizen’s group:The 

other presenter, Kathy Swain, was present via zoom. 
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Ms. Dossett thanked the Mayor and DPW for managing the town’s water supply. This is 1325 

Washington Street, which will draw over 47,000 gal of water by the time it’s online. They are 

suggesting an 18-month moratorium on development. 

 
This slide is from the Mayor’s presentation last May, showing the town will exceed its allowable 

draw within the next 5 years without including development on Union Point. She urged the 

Council to protect the water supply and sustainability.  
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Weymouth’s Water permit has expired, and DEP is waiting on the town to complete 

requirements to renew. The amount the town can draw is set by DEP and the town is at its limit. 

DEP questions why the town is exceeding the draw. Within the next 5 years a self imposed 

moratorium may be the town’s only choice. 

 

 

Weymouth has 5 wells, 3 surface systems. Water is treated at the Great Pond treatment facility. 

Whitman’s Pond is only to be used as an emergency backup. There is a draft protocol for the 

operation of the sluice gate at South Cove of Whitman’s Pond but not an approved one. She 

explained the procedure to pump from the South Cove. The height of Great Point triggers the 

water restrictions under drought situation.  

 

 

 

 

She explained the natural flow of water from South Cove, and is registered as an emergency 

source. The town must petition the state to withdraw from an emergency source.  
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The town has 1 million gallons a day loss of water.  

 

 

 

This is a comparison of similar towns. Weymouth’s program to reduce water loss is not working.  
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These are shots of the most recent water break, and a culvert that collapsed in another area of 

town.  

 

Towns engaging in successful water loss programs, and what they are accomplishing. She 

recommended reaching out to towns that have been successful for their suggestions.  

 

 

Suggestions for additional control, by metering. The Mayor has indicated the current metering 

system is less than ideal. Flat rates for water do not encourage conservation.  
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Programs are not just proposed by states, but by cities and towns.  

 

 

 

Whitman’s Pond supports the Herring Run.  
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The town has been operating without a water management permit since 2017--- extension was 

requested and granted, but the DEP is still waiting for Weymouth to complete its requirements.  

 

 

 

This was taken from the 11/15 Conservation Commission meeting. Mr. Dowd stated that the 

pond needs additional water for a long- term solution.  
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This is Weymouth’s Environmental Justice map, with areas surrounding Whitman’s Pond. Had 

this map been ready before the compressor station was permitted, it wouldn’t have been. 

 

 

 

The benefits of a conservation program will improve the standard of living for humans and fish.  
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Both concepts rely on no delays.  

 

 

 

Costs are outlined in 2022 dollars- the minimum timeline is 7-10 years. Are the potential costs 

sustainable? 
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Revenue is cited as an issue, but the town could explore other sources.  
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Within 5 years Weymouth will exceed its allowable draw. Drought conditions are forecasted to 

continue. Suggesting a brief moratorium will allow the town and elected representatives to 

develop and implement a conservation program to use water resources wisely. 

 

Ms. Swain added that the water situation is an issue. MWRA is not happening for several years 

and the town needs to act now to save the pond. She reserved the rest of her comments.   

 

President Mathews asked if there were any questions or comments from the Council, to which 

there was no response. He then deferred to the Planning Board.  

 

Member Ben Faust asked who from DEP said that Weymouth is not following its water plan? 

Ms. Dossett responded that at a meeting on 10/6/22, the DEP, with Wayne Levangie, Kathy 

Baskins and others. They noted that the town had not been permitted, nor included in the 

decision to use Whitman’s Pond as an emergency water source. Ms. Swain added that there were 

ten questions that the DEP posed to the town. Another issue was the manner in which the 

permitted well on Winter Street was being used.  

 

Chair Williams noted that under MGL, in a multifamily dwelling, paying for water is the 

landlord’s responsibility.  Ms. Dossett responded that it is prudent for building landlords and 
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managers to be able to target water loss, and it would incentivize conservation. Ms. Williams 

responded that a landlord can fix leaky faucets, etc., but cannot dictate conservation measures to 

a tenant. Ms. Swain added that submetering on all apartment complexes is recommended by the 

EPA as a water conservation standard throughout the country. Sub-metering puts a meter on 

every unit, providing an incentive to address any issues. Ms. Williams asked for participants to 

be recognized by either chair, so the discussion does not devolve into debate. Mr. Faust asked 

specifically what the moratorium is for, and the rationale. Ms. Swain responded that it targets 

any project of 3 or more units, and, through their research would stand up to a legal challenge. 

Councilor Belmarsh added that the specific language of the moratorium is outlined in the 

measure on the town website. The DEP letter is also included on the website.  

 

President Mathews explained how he would allow speakers on the public hearing, in order to 

allow for all speakers to be heard. 

 

Mayor Hedlund presented a slideshow, along with Planning Director Luongo, Chief of Staff 

Langill, Conservation Administrator Schloss, Business Manager Tower, and Steve Olssen, 

Engineering Consultant to counter the citizen’s group’s information. He also asked why not 

include South Shore Hospital, since it uses more water every day than every apartment, condo 

and Southfield, combined? A commercial entity could come in and use more water than these 

developments. He noted the administration was before the Public Works Committee recently, 

and a large part of staff time was spent in refuting the original proposal. He was surprised to 

learn the citizens’ petition was filed the next day. The frustration is with the fact that the 

administration has been very transparent in their efforts to long term needs. He stated that his is 

the first administration that has made the effort to begin the conversation and look at the town’s 

long-term needs and pros/cons of moving to a resolution. It’s been discussed since town meeting. 

They have also been looking for the last fifteen years for a solution to delivering water to Union 

Point.   

 

They intend to show that the effects of an 18-month moratorium would last far longer than the 

proposed 18 months. He also pointed out that the proceedings follow a consistent pattern of anti-

development rhetoric by the proponents of the moratorium. It is his responsibility to the 

taxpayers to strike a balance between environmental protection, resource management and fiscal 

prudence on numerous occasions, through various forums over the past years presenting the town 

budget. They make it clear that without new growth the town’s financial picture would be quite 

different. He acknowledged the dedicated, educated, experienced staff who help guide the daily 

decisions, and the dedication of the multiple citizen boards and committees who are not rubber-

stamping development proposals. They take their positions seriously and every appointment he 

made as Mayor has been through seeking the most qualified individuals. They are conducting a 

thorough public process. The proponents do not acknowledge the good faith efforts and public 

process to reevaluate and restructure the overlay in 2019 with the Council’s input, in removing 

nearly all remaining parcels from the overlay, and reducing the height and density permitted in 

the areas. The moratorium does not apply to 40B or commercial projects, which would take 

much of the control of permitting away from the town. It already has resulted in an acceleration 

in building permit requests. It also could result in a loss of state grant funding. The town has 

received over $10 million in the past eight years for infrastructure projects, many of which 

resulted in significant improvements to environmental resources of Weymouth.   
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He asked what specifically does the proponent want the town to do at the conclusion or during 

the moratorium? They want a pause, but it isn’t clear what the ultimate goal would be if the 

moratorium is granted. The slide presentation followed, with some commentary from various 

department spokespersons: 
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David Tower explained the difference between finish and raw water, and the errors in the 

proponents’ presentation.  

 

Ms. Schloss addressed misconceptions for the use of Whitman’s Pond. There is a water 

management plan the town developed in 2009 which is still in place. The plan stipulates how the 

water needs of the town are balanced against the needs of the herring population. The sluice gate 

must be closed. It can only be operated in an open position when there is a declared water 

emergency, which would require DEP approval. The leaking gate was fixed 10 years ago, and 

through the Conservation Commission, which requested a protocol be developed on the use of 

the South Cove. A draft was done in 2012, to which Division of Marine Fisheries had comments. 

It has not gotten to final stage yet. There are two distinct sources there.  

 

Mayor Hedlund rebutted water agreements were not signed only by his administration. An initial 

agreement was signed with the Madden administration, and the Kay administration amended it. 

All three agreed there was a need for MWRA water to serve the base.  

 

He continued that the administration has not lacked action on conservation measures. Each 

administration has attempted to address leaking pipes. There have been great strides after the 

consent order. The efficiency has been almost expended in measures that have been done in 

commercial buildings, and the upgrade to the water system with the Great Pond Water Treatment 

Plant. Mr. Tower reiterated the Mayor’s comments. Retrofitting was done for many years, which 

brought the town under its safe yield limit. There are only a handful of leak detection companies, 

which the town vets, and implements programs on a yearly basis. He noted that improvements 

are being designed for the Washington Street site. The town charges mitigation for projects and 
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the funds are utilized for capital projects. A meter calibration program will soon be undertaken. 

The town will be conducting a water meter audit.  

 

Chief of Staff Langill explained how the water management plan determines water restriction 

triggers. He reviews a daily report and monthly decisions are made based on triggers. In August, 

a volunteer ban was instituted and a mandatory was hit on September 1st not knowing what the 

coming months held, a phase II trigger was implemented earlier than necessary. Great Pond has 

risen to previous levels since then.  

 

Mr. Tower explained how apartment building and condos differ in water metering. Newer 

apartment buildings are sub-metered and the town encourages it in construction. The town has a 

two-tier water metering system, which charges a premium for outside watering in order to 

discourage it. Mayor Hedlund added that all construction has to adhere to state building codes.  

 

Mr. Olssen addressed some of the slides- he noted that the town has a water registration 

statement good for ten years, as well as an interim permit. He reviewed how Stoughton 

decreased its water loss numbers. The town’s drought management plan is imbedded in the water 

management plan. Restrictions were also in place in 2016.  

 

Mayor Hedlund noted the points Mr. Dowd brought up at Conservation Commission would not 

be affected by the moratorium. Ms. Schloss added that the town developed a 5-year management 

plan for Whitman’s Pond, to deal with the invasive plants. It entered into a contract that will 

allow, for the first time, to have a comprehensive annual monitoring and treatment plan for the 

pond. The Mayor added that if they went to MWRA for water, it would help with water quality 

and herring health for Whitman’s Pond.  

 

Mr. Langill explained the revenue loss as a result of a moratorium- the town has had new growth 

and revenue, building permit revenues, and stands to lose in a moratorium. There are also less 

sewer connections and resulting revenue in a moratorium, with less building permitting. He 

reviewed the numbers since Mayor Hedlund has taken office. Total annual impact is $2.6 million 

with a moratorium. He then reviewed where the increased new growth revenue has been 

expended in town budgets, and where loss would mostly impact.  

 

Mr. Luongo noted the administration is trying to point out some of the inaccuracies in the 

proponents’ request. They are doing everything the proponents say they should be doing to 

address the water issues. He noted that the Environmental Justice Map that the proponents cited 

is actually the Community Development Block grant locations- where federal CDBG funds can 

be applied. It has three components: low income, racial and language. One of the EJ areas in 

town is Union Point, because a number of Asians, who are a racial minority, have purchased 

homes in UP. The Hedlund administration is well aware of its EJ communities, and are 

addressing conservation concerns. The town has a much broader vision statement that will 

benefit the whole town- solve water demand for the future, ensure environmental protection, 

conservation and expansion of natural resources and habitats that benefit the entire town, and 

realize the full potential of Union Point, which has been floundering for years, and vitalize the 

village centers and commercial corridors- measured, responsible redevelopment, redevelopment 

of blighted, underutilized, dilapidated properties, and eliminate the pfas chemical concerns in 
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water quality and expand passive recreation opportunities. 

 

Mayor Hedlund noted that the Council submitted questions and suggested that he would defer 

the rest of his presentation to the end of the public hearing, since there are many in the public 

here to speak.  

 

President Mathews explained that the Ordinance Committee submitted a list of questions to the 

administration. Mr. Langill added that the questions and presentation will be posted to the town 

website. The Mayor added that if the goal of the citizen group is environmental and resource 

protection, then it’s important to touch on what some of the redevelopment has meant in terms of 

those protections, and gave examples. The Children’s Hospital and Boston Motel projects both 

have huge environmental impact. Mr. Luongo noted that most of the projects, other than the 

Hanover Co. on the Hingham line (zoned industrial), have taken degraded properties and 

improved them. They must meet stormwater management and conservation standards, resulting 

in sites that are ecologically healthier and aesthetically pleasing.  

 

Mr. Langill added that he was challenged with the Chapman School facility project and will 

bring the same attention, effort and energy to the challenge of MWRA, with least financial 

impact to residents. The town needs the water, and the town realizes the MWRA is the only 

viable choice. 

 

President Mathews read Town Council Rule 29, and noted that this isn’t the first time this 

administration hasn’t met the guidelines. The presentation the Mayor just did was not received 

by the Council until right before this meeting tonight. Going forward, he will start enforcing the 

rule (paperwork due to Town Council by 10:00 am on the Thursday prior to the TC meeting), in 

fairness to the proponent, the Council and the public.  He will follow up with a memorandum to 

the Mayor tomorrow. 

 

Councilor Belmarsh asked that the full presentation be posted online. She did not agree that 

duplicate questions were submitted, and that once all have been answered they have a chance to 

review and respond. She also asked who wrote the introductory remarks attached to the power 

point presentation. Mayor Hedlund responded that they are his words. She takes exception to the 

presentation. President Mathews noted that the public hearing is time for the public to comment. 

Mayor Hedlund added that negativity and courtesy can be extended both ways. He urged she 

review the Facebook page the proponent maintains.  

 

Councilor MacDougall asked for clarification on raw and finished water loss. Mayor Hedlund 

added that it has been answered twice. Mr. Olssen provided the explanation. Raw water is what 

is used to produce the water. The town loses about 10%. The dollar amount would be a few 

million dollars a year. 

  

The following are the comments from the public: 

 

Tricia Pries- 15 Woodbine Rd. – said she thinks she signed the petition and stated the town has 

commitment to the protection of the herring run. She urged the town continue that commitment. 

She reviewed her history of going before the Council for various issues.  President Mathews 
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stopped her after her five minutes was up.  

 

Chair Williams reminded the speakers that this public hearing is specifically to speak to the 

moratorium. Speakers must keep comments specifically to that subject. 

 

President Mathews agreed and reiterated it to the public.  

 

Joe Gratta 143 Washington Street- speaking as a Weymouth resident. During moratorium- 

Weymouth is ineligible to receive grants. The person who should be most responsible for water 

conservation is the landlord. Almost every multi-family building that has been developed has 

improved the conditions. They have heard anecdotal evidence. By shutting down construction, it 

says upwardly mobile, progressive people are not welcome.  

 

John Deady, 203 Middle Street – as a small builder/developer, it is important to be able to 

continue to build. It would hurt him dramatically.  

 

Don Stewart 549 Essex Street- said that the Mayor’s presentation doesn’t indicate there is a 

problem. New growth in not a sustainable model. There is no more room. If they hook up to 

MWRA it will open the doors for developers to rape the town. He urged they manage the town 

within its resources. When he was on the board years ago, they did put in place a 6-month 

moratorium, and it can be a good thing if it is managed responsibly. 

 

Michael Grafton, 38 Morningside Path- reported that he supported the zoning changes four 

years ago because he felt Weymouth deserved that kind of development. Then, it had to be 

sustainable. They need transportation and other infrastructure. He didn’t think about water, but 

should have as he lived in CA with restrictions and rationing. He supports the moratorium 

because we haven’t addressed the water problem. The town must have sustainable development. 

He believes they must weigh both presentations and come to a consensus- 18 months won’t put 

that much of a kibosh on new development.  

 

Alice Arena, 6 Blueberry Street- asked about the question of raw water loss being 10%. Mr. 

Tower was quoted in the Patriot Ledger in October differently. Raw water loss is not water 

unaccounted loss. She confirmed it’s not a them vs. us, and she is not anti-development. They 

need responsible development. She attended MWRA and the key word was regionalization. 

Would MWRA be able to deliver to all regions seeking hookups? The answer was No. It cannot 

provide 100%. For some of them. It’s not antidevelopment- she suggests we have a moment to 

look at water before moving forward.  

 

Chair Williams again interjected that MWRA is not the subject of the public hearing. Ms. Arena 

commented that there should be a step back before moving forward with development and how 

to best move forward.  
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Erik Papachristos owner, several Broad Street / Commercial properties- noted he is heavily 

invested in the rezoning of Jackson Square. He has spent money on development, and will 

continue to pay in mitigation, and will generate millions for property taxes to the town. A 

moratorium could potentially go longer than 18 months, and will impact the economic outlook 

over the next 24 months.  

 

Ken Ryder 1062 Commercial Street- as a town citizen, he likes the development, and a 

moratorium will stall revenues. What will happen to the public safety department??  A 

moratorium still doesn’t give a water solution. As a developer, he pays into the mitigation fund, 

per unit. A moratorium will not help the community.  

 

Bill Loffgren, 10 Lochmere Avenue- suggested no one knows how much water is being 

pumped out of Whitman’s Pond every day. At times it was drawn to points that would take 3 

weeks to refill South Cove. If pump is run as it was supposed to, they wouldn’t have a water 

issue. Illegal use of Whitman’s Pond water is destroying South and West Coves. Supply of water 

from Whitman’s Pond is being illegally used, and it will be challenged in court.  

 

George Berg Summer Street- asked if the Council will be accepting written statements after 

tonight. President Mathews responded only if the public hearing is not closed. Mr. Berg stated he 

is the current chair of the Weymouth Chamber of Commerce. The Chamber of Commerce 

supports the ongoing efforts, and applauds the residents. It is driven by concern for conservation. 

The Council needs to consider fiduciary responsibility and the gap a moratorium might leave. 

Dedham and Saugus (two towns with less than half the number of residents) both have large 

commercial drivers. There is serious risk to shutting down growth and development and concern 

with surrendering to the MWRA. Water is a regional issue. He urged the Council to study the 

potential fiscal effects, and consider what can be done to further advance water conservation 

efforts.  

 

Linda DeAngelo, resident and President of Back River Watershed Association, she urged 

they work together to be good stewards and recognize their obligation for the present and the 

next generation. They are using a lot of water and seeing a lot of development. She noted the 

BRWA’s mission statement. All of the concerns and hearing both sides educate the public. There 

are a lot of proactive programs in town. This is an old town with old infrastructure. Over-

pumping can create difficulty.  At its meeting on October 11th Whitman’s Pond Invasive species, 

the Division of Marine Fisheries made comments that should be implemented. She urged they 

listen to the herring wardens.  

 

Peter Foreman, South Shore Chamber of Commerce- In a report issued on construction 

needs- identified water as the greatest need. Common mistakes in addressing infrastructure needs 

to stop zoning or development. In housing agenda, they saw it as strategy, and the town has done 

that in promoting mixed use and village. Water is a serious issue, but don’t use it (incorrectly) as 

a strategy in zoning. He urged the Council follow a responsible path and not use it to shut down 

apartments.  

 

Jim Bristol, 18 Parr Place- as a business owner in Weymouth noted that in the last ten years- 

it’s been quite a change to be from Weymouth and be proud of it. It’s a great place to live and he 
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doesn’t think a moratorium is the answer to a water problem. The staff at every level manages 

well; the tax base has grown and a moratorium would send the wrong message.  

 

Ashly Eikelberg, 19 Blossom Lane expressed his opposition to the measure. At the end of the 

presentation, the presenter was asked why they are proposing a limit on 3 or more units and the 

presenters couldn’t articulate a reasonable response. That indicates it’s not a genuine concern, 

about conservation or resources but of additional housing.  

 

Leslie Delaney Hawkins, 12 Intervale- as a Whitman’s Pond resident and former city of Boston 

official she understands it, but as an attorney she can never support a moratorium on building. As 

a Whitman’s Pond resident she understands the need for conservation. There needs to be more of 

a collaborative conversation. She appreciates all who are advocating for Whitman’s Pond, but 

disagrees with any assertion that a moratorium would not negatively impact Weymouth. 

 

Kathy Swain, 134 Mill Street- thanked the Council for the opportunity to have the 

conversation. There are a few things from the Mayor’s presentation. 80% of Weymouth water is 

used by residential, and that’s why they chose it for the moratorium. At the Public Works 

meeting, it became apparent that if MWRA is the solution, it will take 7-10 years to implement. 

What will the town do in the meantime? One of the wells needs to be repaired. The report from 

the Environmental Protection Agency said the town exceeded its draw because that well wasn’t 

working correctly. A moratorium will allow for the town to focus on water conservation and 

allow for less use so development can continue. They are not against development. On the topic 

of raw vs. finished water- the DEP regulates on raw, not finished water. The amount taken out of 

the ponds is what is the concern. She would like to see the town explore installing sub-meters in 

apartment buildings. What Mr. Dowd stated was simply that there is not enough flow. She urged 

everyone read the report from Environmental Partners. Weymouth is urged to increase their 

draw, because in the agreement Southfield has with the town, Weymouth has to provide 600,000 

gallons per day.  

 

Charles Cardillo, 11 Colonial Road, is concerned with the continued construction of housing 

and its effect on the schools and public safety. Housing should be set aside for seniors, and not 

just potential child-bearing people.  

 

A motion was made by Vice President Molisse to close the public hearing on measure 22 131 

and was seconded by Councilor Heffernan.  

 

Councilor MacDougall made a substitute motion to keep the public hearing open and was 

seconded by Councilor Belmarsh. President Mathews reminded him it has to be continued to a 

date certain, according to Town Council Rules. Councilor MacDougall amended his motion to 

continue the public hearing to December 19, 2022 and was seconded by Councilor Belmarsh. 

Councilor MacDougall stated he believes there has not been enough conversation. Vice President 

Molisse asked why continue it if everyone here has had their chance to speak? Councilor 

MacDougall responded that he has not had a chance to review the late entry of a power point 

presentation from Mayor Hedlund. Councilor Belmarsh stated she did not have a chance to 

review either.  Councilor Burga noted this is the time for the public to comment.  Councilor 

Abbott noted that the public hearing relates to the proposed building moratorium; receiving 
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documents last minute that pertain to water management is not pertinent to the subject of the 

public hearing. Councilor Heffernan stated they have exhausted the public comment, and he is 

comfortable with closing. President Mathews said he is not supporting continuing the public 

hearing.  

 

Councilor MacDougall motioned to withdraw the substitute motion and was seconded by 

Councilor Belmarsh. Unanimously voted, 8-0. 

 

Vice President Molisse’ motion to close the public hearing, seconded by Councilor Heffernan is 

on the table. Unanimously voted 8-0.  

 

Paul Rotondi motioned to close the Planning Board’s public hearing and was seconded by Ben 

Faust.  

 

A roll call vote was taken:  

Paul Rotondi-  YES 

Ben Faust-   YES 

Rob Christian-  YES 

Greg Agnew-  YES 

Sandra Williams- YES 

 

Unanimously voted.  

 

Paul Rotondi motioned to adjourn the Planning Board meeting and was seconded by Ben Faust. 

A roll call vote was taken:  

 

Paul Rotondi-  YES 

Ben Faust-   YES 

Rob Christian-  YES 

Greg Agnew-  YES 

Sandra Williams- YES 

 

Unanimously voted.  

 

COMMUNICATIONS FROM THE MAYOR, TOWN OFFICERS AND TOWN BOARDS  

 

22 138- Traffic Regulations- Wharf Street at East Street 

On behalf of Mayor Hedlund, Chief of Staff Langill requested that the Town of Weymouth, 

through Town Council, pursuant to G.L. Chapter 40, § 22, and the Town of Weymouth Code of 

Ordinances, Section 13-104(a)m authorize the erection of signs regulating motor vehicle 

movements as follows: 

 

Restricted Turning Maneuvers 

Location Direction Restriction Time 

Wharf Street at 

 East Street 

Southwest bound Right Turn Prohibited All Times 
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and cause the above regulation to be listed in the Town of Weymouth Code of Ordinances, 

Chapter 13, Regulations Affecting Motor Vehicles, Attachment 1 – Appendix A under Schedule 

II, Restricted Turning Maneuvers. 

 

Vice President Molisse motioned to refer measure 22 138 to the Ordinance Committee and was 

seconded by Councilor Burga. Unanimously voted. 

 

22 139- Appointment to Board of Registrars- Marie Stoeckel 

On behalf of Mayor Hedlund, Chief of Staff Langill requested the town of Weymouth appoint 

Marie Stoeckel of 63 Alroy Road to Board of Registrars for a term to expire on June 30, 2025. 

This fills the vacancy created by the resignation of Lisa Knoppe-Reed. 

 

Vice President Molisse motioned to refer measure 22 139 to the Budget/Management Committee 

and was seconded by Councilor Burga. Unanimously voted. 

 

REPORTS OF COMMITTEES 

 

Public Works Committee Committee-Vice Chair Greg Shanahan 

President Mathews reported that chair DiFazio was absent and Councilor Shanahan reported that 

the Public Works Committee met on October 11, 2022 to deliberate the following: 

 

Discussion on Status of Water/Sewer in Town-Questions Submitted to Administration 

 

Discussion- Tide Mill Creek Study/Review of Water/Sewer Process 

This was referred to the committee on September 7, 2022. The committee met on October 11, 

2022. The committee received an interim report on water sewer situation. The administration 

provided written responses to 60 questions the committee submitted that were then reviewed. 

The discussion included long term use, water use, leakage, current and daily water use. There are 

ongoing discussions on the Tide Mill Study.  

 

President Mathews reported that both topics still remain in committee. Chair DiFazio will 

schedule new meeting when he returns.  

 

NEW BUSINESS 

 

Councilor Heffernan reported that Governor-elect Maura Healy back in July received a $5 

million dollar settlement as a result of Johnson & Johnson’s failure to report on the addictive 

effects of drugs it manufactured and sold. How that money will be allocated through the state 

will be determined over the next few years.   

 

Councilor Heffernan motioned to refer the matter to the Mental Health and Substance Abuse 

Committee to determine how that fund will be used within the town of Weymouth, and was 

seconded by Councilor Abbott. Unanimously voted.  
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ADJOURNMENT 

 

The next regularly scheduled meeting of the Town Council is December 19, 2022. At 10:28 PM; 

there being no further business, Vice President Molisse motioned to adjourn the meeting and was 

seconded by Councilor Heffernan. 

 

 

Respectfully Submitted by Mary Barker as Recording Secretary  

 

 

 

____________________________________________________ 

Approved by Arthur Mathews as President of the Town Council 

Voted unanimously on 3 January 2023 


